SPEARFISH SPARTAN BOOSTER CLUB
MEETING NOTES
January 13, 2014

The Spearfish Spartan Booster Club held its monthly meeting on Monday, January 13, 2014 @
7:00 p.m. at the High School Library. Present were: Jodi Parker, Jan Loux, Michelle Harmon,
Bruce Harmon, Jayna Morrill, Mike Abell, Kevin O’dea, Amanda Sailor, Kellie Dean, Barry Wood,
Tammie Wood, Karen Hahn, Melissa Rabenberg and Ross Rabenberg.

The meeting was called to order by President Barry Wood @ 7:00 p.m.

Bruce moved to approve the minutes from the previous meeting, Michelle seconded, and the
minutes were approved.

Coaches’ Reports

Jayna Morrill, head volleyball coach, reported that she bought travel capris and breast cancer
awareness shirts with Booster Club funds. She plans on purchasing more warm up shirts and
capris for next year. The girls finished the season with a record of 18-11. The HS girls will host
volleyball clinics for girls in grades 4-9.

Mike Abell, head wrestling coach, reported that his wrestlers placed 5™ in state last year. This
year there are 30 kids but no seniors. Tyler Waterson won the tournament last weekend. Last
year 11 qualified for state; this year the goal is to qualify 14. State will be in Rapid City this
year. He bought singlets with Booster Club funds and next year he plans to buy more practice
gear that can stay at the school to be washed.

Treasurer’s Report

There was no treasurer’s report this month.

Committee Reports

Ad Sales/Sports Program: Tammie reported that they are still working on ads for the QCC book.
Tammie needs help sending out letters.

Queen City Classic: Everything is on track and ahead of schedule compared to last year with
the number of teams registered. There is still a need for a couple of people to organize the QCC



Tournament next year. This event is very important for the Booster Club. There is also a need
for someone to help with concessions.

Unfinished Business

Athletic Banquet: Barry reported that he has some ideas for entertainment for the banquet
other than a speaker.

Jan is working on the slide show and needs pictures of the wrestling, football, dance, volleyball,
golf, tennis and basketball teams. Pictures can be sent to her at jloux@spe.midco.net.

New Business

Middle School Booster Club: Kevin reported that the MS Booster activities consist mainly of
the concession stand which is shared with the Student Council. There was a membership fee
this year of $10 per family. There were 11 families that joined. The money raised at the
concession stand is used for the spring banquet. In the future when there is more money, it
may be used for purchasing coaching gear or coaching clinics.

Barry noted that there was some confusion when people paid the membership fee for the MS
Booster Club. They thought it was the same as the HS Booster Club. Kevin reported that the
membership fee didn’t bring in much money and they may discontinue it next year to avoid any
misunderstandings. Kevin also requested to operate the middle school concession stand again
this year during the QCC.

SD HS Activities Association Meeting in Pierre: Karen reported that she will attend the
meeting Wednesday, January 15™,

The next meeting will be on Monday, February 10, @ 7:00 p.m. at the High School Library.



